
 
 

 

February 27, 2025 
 
 

Orange County Business Council 

2 Park Plaza, Suite 100 
Irvine, CA 92614 

 
Dear Friends,  
 

It is my honor and privilege to join you in celebrating the release of the Orange County Business 
Council 2025 Annual Report.  
 

Since 1995, OCBC has served as a leading voice for Orange County businesses, unifying 

numerous diverse industries behind shared goals benefiting the community. I commend OCBC’s 

longtime advocacy on some of the most important issues facing California today, including 
infrastructure investment, workforce development, and workforce housing.  I congratulate Mr. Kevin 

Haboian for his service as Chair of OCBC in 2024 and Ms. Rebecca Hall for being elected Chair of 

OCBC for 2025.  
 

As your United States Senator, I take great pride in celebrating OCBC's ongoing commitment to 
improving Orange County's businesses, community, and economy. I extend my best wishes for a wonderful 
evening and a successful Annual Dinner.  
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
ALEX PADILLA 
United States Senator 


